
Wood River Baseball & Softball Association 
Minutes of Meeting – May 13, 2019 

 
 

Present were:  Jake Hothem, Bart Curd, Andrea Gallegos, Mike McKenna, Ashley Adams, Tiffany 

Orr, Julie Flolo, Geoff Gardner, Shelly Shoemaker, Greg Swink.   

Meeting was called to order by Jake Hothem at 7:40 p.m. at The Chamber office in Hailey. 

Motion to approve the Minutes of April meeting was made, seconded and approved.   

DIRECTOR UPDATES 

LEGION – Bart reported that Legion is anticipating approximately 15 players.  He also reported 

that it appears that the Legion book of birth certificates for last year’s B team (the Spurs) has 

not been found.  So, new birth certificates for those players need to be ordered ASAP.   

ALLSTAR – Greg reported via email.  For safety reasons, there was discussion about Allstar 

practices on the Legion field at Founders.  Jake to follow up with Donnie regarding this.   

RAY NELSON – Mike reported that the City has opened up for camping for the Tournament.   

Motion was made to purchase a new “drag” for the Nelson Tournament.  Motion seconded and 

passed.   

SOFTBALL – Ashley reported they will have both a 12u team and a 14u team.  They are holding 

an ASA training to become certified to umpire softball on May 22, and want everyone to spread 

the word.  The cost is only $25.   

FUNDRAISING – Tiffany reported that things are moving along with the golf tournament and we 

still need raffle items and golfers.  There are approximately 18 teams signed up.  There is no 

plan for a silent auction.  There was discussion about how to structure a way for people to 

donate through the golf tournament, which led to discussion on how we handle scholarships.  

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 3, 2019, at 7:30 p.m. at the Hailey Chamber 

office.    

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Shelly Shoemaker, Secretary 


